
Wahoo	Music	Booster	Meeting	

Sept.	5th	2017	

Teachers/Staff:					Mr.	Boe	and	Mr.	Smith	

Upcoming	Choir/Show	Choir	events	
o Sept.	30th	group	pictures,	individual	senior	pictures,	practice	

performance	
o Oct.	18	–	Peru	Show	Choir	Festival	(Royalty)	
o October	26th	–	Fall	Vocal	Concert	7:00	PM	
o Nov.	6th	-	Conference	Choral	Clinic	at	Platteview	
o Nov.	13th	–	Barbershop	Night	Fundraiser	Concert	8:00	PM	
o Jan.	6th	–	Midwest	(Show	Choir)	
o Jan.	20th	–	Ralston	Show	Choir	Competition	(all	3	choirs)	
o Jan	21st	–	Big	Red	Singers	Fundraiser	
o Feb.	9th	–	Elementary	Show	Choir	Clinic	
o Feb.	16th		–	WHS	Show	Choir	Competition	

Upcoming	Band	Dates	
o Oct.	7th	-	Bennington	Marching	Contest	
o Oct.	14th	–	Ashland	Marching	Contest	
o Oct.	21St	–	State	Bandmaster	Competition	

	

					The	September	meeting	of	the	Wahoo	Music	Boosters	was	called	to	order	by	
President	Lana	Robinson.	Lana	followed	the	opening	by	stating	the	mission	of	the	
Music	Boosters	organization	Mission	Statement.	
					Reports	from	the	Treasurer	Angela	Olson	and	Secretary	Kelli	Mattson	were	
approved.	Each	officer	then	introduced	themselves	and	gave	a	brief	overview	of	
the	expectations	for	their	positions,	
					Mr.	Boe	shared	updates	from	the	choral	department	including:	

• 23	students	will	auditioning	for	the	All-State	choir	
• Sept.	30	will	be	a	Show	Choir	practice	performance.		This	will	include	

pictures	for	both	Show	Choir	groups.	
• All	seniors	involved	in	the	music	program	at	WHS	will	also	have	the	

opportunity	to	take	individual	pictures	for	a	senior	banner	to	be	
displayed	in	the	lobby	of	the	PLC.	



• An	alumni	FB	page	will	be	set	up	as	well	as	using	Twitter	and	
Instagram	to	promote	and	share	info	and	updates	

Mr.	Smith	shared	updates	from	the	band	department	including:	
• They	have	begun	negotiation	for	additional	band	uniforms	
• 1	(possibly	2)	band	students	will	audition	for	All-State	Band	
• Chocolate	Sales	will	be	during	Nov	and	Dec	
• Mattress	fundraiser	will	be	held	in	Mar.	

VP	Julie	Scott	gave	a	brief	run	down	of	needed	committees	for	the	upcoming	
year.		These	include…	

• Winter	Concession	
• Fundraising	
• Nominating		
• Show	Choir	Competition	
• Parent	Activities	Coordination	

Unfinished	business	from	the	last	meeting	included	the	purchase	of	tuba	covers	
and	mouth	pieces.		These	items	were	purchased	and	are	in	use	by	the	band.	
New	Business	items	that	were	discussed	approve	the	adoption	of	the	Music	
Booster	Bylaws.		The	approval	of	the	new	Music	Booster	Bylaws	were	
unanimously	approved	from	a	motion	by	Steve	Olson	and	2nd	by	Julie	Homes.		
A	motion	was	made	by	Thersa	Edmonds,	2nd	by	Di	Pfifer	and	in	favor	by	all	to	
spend	$300	to	create	a	display	board	for	all	Warrior	Alumni	that	are	part	of	a	
collegiate	music	program.	Angela	Olsen	made	a	motion	to	approve	spending	$350	
to	purchase	a	new	podium	for	marching	band.		The	motion	was	2nd	by	Stacey	
Barnes	and	in	favor	by	all.		The	purchase	of	new	keyboards	for	show	choir	was	
tabled	for	further	discussion.		
The	next	Executive	Meeting	will	be	held	on	Oct.	2nd	at	7:00.		The	regular	Music	
Boosters	meeting	was	rescheduled	from	Nov.	7th	to	October	30th	due	to	
Conference	Choral	Clinic.	
	
	


